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Weekly Information Bulletin 
Mission Statement 

‘To educate each and every unique child in our care to hear and respond to what God calls them to be’ 
 

          

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Full newsletters will be published on: Thursday 22 October 2020  Friday 27 November 2020  Friday 18 December 2020 

Prayer 
 
Dear God, 
 

Jesus your son, the light of the world, taught us to always forgive. 
Help us to remember this when times are difficult. Encourage us 
to turn to you for guidance & support so that we can move past 
any challenges we have with others.  
 

Amen 
 
 
 

  
 

Important Dates to Note 
 

• Year 11 Mock 1 Examinations 
Monday 5 October to Friday 9 October 2020 
 

• Autumn Half Term 
Monday 26 October 2020 to Friday 30 October 2020 

 

 

Pupil Safety: Knife Arch Searches 
 
During this week random teaching groups were selected to take 
part in a search and metal detector check as previously 
mentioned in the newsletter. 
Pupils were very responsible in participating in this as well as 
considerate about why we were doing it. I was impressed how the 
pupils supported the school in this initiative to ensure they are 
safe and appreciate risk. 
Remember, the school’s behaviour policy states that If a member 
of staff suspects that a pupil has a banned item in their 
possession, they can instruct the pupil to turn out their pockets 
and/or their bag. 
By Mrs Crooks - Assistant Principal - Personal Development, 
Safety, Behaviour & Attitudes - DSL & SPOC 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Headteacher’s Message 
 

Thankyou for your continued support in getting all pupils back 
into school safely over the past few weeks, including the last 
minute change regarding face coverings due to Birmingham's 
increased covid 19 restrictions. All of us are committed to 
providing the best education possible for your child, while 
securing the health and safety of our whole school community. 
Thank you for continuing to follow public health guidelines and 
encouraging your children to do the same.  
 
Here is a summary of the education we are now providing: 
 
School reopening: Pupils in all year groups have fully returned 
for their full timetable. Pupils are separated in year group 
bubbles for most of the day. This is facilitated safely with 
staggered entry, lesson changeover, lunch and exit times. If 
pupils are in corridors with pupils outside their bubble where 
social distancing is difficult to maintain, they can wear a school 
face covering. Please see our school 
website www.sjw.bham.sch.uk and select the ‘Covid-19’ button 
for full details of school day timings, permitted face coverings, 
safety flyers and covid 19 agreement. 
 
Attendance: Full attendance is expected in school unless a pupil 
is isolating as per public health guidelines. Some pupils are 
arriving after the school start time of 8.50am. Please make every 
effort to ensure they are on time so important learning is not 
missed.  
 
Coverage of the curriculum: All pupils are being taught the full 
curriculum and teachers have put in place plans to ensure all 
pupils rapidly resume their learning. Development homework is 
available on the school website and pupils can complete this 
independently at home to assist with catching-up anything 
missed during March to July 2020. A programme of after school 
masterclasses is being planned and you will be informed when 
your child will need to attend. More details next week about 
online lessons. 
 
Mental health and wellbeing: All pupils have been encouraged 
to talk to a member of staff if there are any changes to their 
circumstances, or they are worried or anxious about anything. All 
staff have received training on bereavement support, mental 
health support, emotional coaching, restorative justice and circle 
time. We have also set up a wellbeing@ email address that pupils 
can use and a team of trained staff can respond to any 
information shared.  
Thankyou for your support in these challenging times.  
 

Miss Marston - Headteacher 

  
 

SJW Values 

Generous and Grateful 

 

 

 

 

 

Collective Worship – Safer Travel 
 

An Education Officer, Paula Shortland, from West Midlands Police 
visited school this week to give a talk to pupils about travelling 
safely on public transport during the covid-19 pandemic. She 
commented that she was very impressed with our pupils, and that 
Year 10 were the most well-behaved group of pupils she has ever 
spoken in front of, which I thought was high praise! Feeling very 
proud of them all. 
 

By Miss Moyo – Head of Year 10 
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